

October 5, 2021

Md. Obidul Islam
Department of Electrical & Computer Engineering
Old Dominion University

Dear Md. Obidul,

On behalf of the Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering at Old Dominion University, I would like to express my sincere thanks to you for giving a very interesting and stimulating invited talk entitled "Ultrafast Thermoreflectance Studies of Niobium Thin Film" on Friday, September 17, 2021. Your talk was very well received by the students. The talks that are organized by our department every semester are of particular importance to us. They expose students, faculty, and other invited guests to broad areas of new and cutting-edge research from the perspective of the scientists and practicing engineers at the forefront of these areas.

We greatly appreciate the fact that you took time away from what I am positive is a very hectic schedule to visit us and give us your unique perspective.

Thank you again.

Sincerely,

Chung Hao Chen

Graduate Program Director

CHC/lb